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Friday 12 January 2024 

Dear Sir/Madam 
 
The adjourned meeting of the Overview and Scrutiny Committee from 21 December 2023 

will reconvene on Friday, 19 January 2024 in the Council Chamber, Council Offices, Foster 
Avenue, Beeston, NG9 1AB, commencing at 7.00 pm. 

 
It should be noted that Committee Members that attended on 21 December 2023 are 
required to attend at the reconvened meeting.  

 
Should you require advice on declaring an interest in any item on the agenda, please 

contact the Monitoring Officer at your earliest convenience. 
 
Yours faithfully 

 
Chief Executive 
 

To Councillors: S Dannheimer (Chair) 
W Mee (Vice-Chair) 
E Williamson (Vice-Chair) 

H L Crosby 
K Harlow 

H Land 
R D MacRae 

J M Owen 
A W G A Stockwell 
C M Tideswell 

S Webb 
E Winfield 

K Woodhead 

 

 
A G E N D A 

 
3.   CONSIDERATION OF CALL - IN KIMBERLEY  LEISURE 

CENTRE 

 

(Pages 3 - 8) 

 To consider the following call-in resulting from a Cabinet 

decision taken on Tuesday 5 December 2023. 
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Cabinet 5 December 2023 

Note: this report was originally considered on 5 December 2023 and has now 
been redacted in order for its consideration to be undertaken in open session. 

Report of the Portfolio Holder for Leisure and Health 

KIMBERLEY SCHOOL LEISURE CENTRE 

1. Purpose of Report

The Council has recently received a letter (appendix) from the Head teacher at
Kimberley School, regarding the financial viability of the leisure centre at
Kimberley School, which highlighted that if no Council financial support is
provided, the likelihood of terminating the licence on 31/3/24. This report updates
the Cabinet on the latest position on the negotiations with the school and details
of school’s financial support request to allow the leisure centre to remain open.

2. Recommendation

Cabinet is asked to RESOLVE that:

1. The Kimberley school request of funding of £444,538 to cover their
estimated leisure centre deficits over 3 financial years (see details
below) be rejected.

2. The Kimberley school request that Council provides uncapped
contributions towards the repairs costs, including the pool plant
replacements and future price increases in utility and supplies costs,
not included in their assumptions, be rejected.

3. Liberty Leisure considers whether a ‘dry-side’ gym facility can be
managed at the school site 1/4/2024 be approved.

4. The Council’s leisure officer and Liberty Leisure seek alternative
leisure sites in the north of the borough and report back to Cabinet
on any viable opportunities be approved.

3. Detail

The Head teacher at Kimberley School has written to the Council (Appendix
dated 19/9/23), outlining the significant financial loss for the school over last year
in running the swimming pool, and that if no financial support can be secured by
the school from the Council, the risk of the leisure centre closing on the 31/3/24.
Liberty Leisure provides leisure services to the public at Kimberley leisure
centre, operating under a Licence Agreement, which is renewed annually.

The school is requesting significant financial support, over and above the
existing annual licence fee paid by Liberty Leisure, approximately £75,000 in
2022/23, £90,000 in 2023/24 and, £92,000 in 2024/25 (if the licence continues)

Over the last few months, a number of meetings have taken place with Liberty
Leisure and the school to understand the financial position and provide advice,
and on a couple of occasions the Deputy Chief Executive has joined the meeting
with the head to discuss the financial viability of the leisure centre.
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